£a3ll Y.f?d

Sprgnn 3
NS
fRrarsft fremiis, Hieerge
ol
CIRE e
HEIGY / HElel,

3T feror Jiverimele wd oS AR feforeq HqIegR HRUgEETy e 3T
DI DO.No.F-1-1/2017(Secy), Dtd.28 Aug. 2017 o U MUedl HIRIS 9 geqs o

FTIATE TS T Pot are, ATAR FRIATE]! Hevard e,

Algd - g,

S B R L B,
29s5ep 20l

3 -~ om



T e T

&)

=t -17 o
‘éﬁ %h. TR

=3

TETWE T A, 75 fE-110002
Bahadur Shah Zatar Marg, New Delhi-110002

ikt
Ph.: 011-23236288/23239337
P. K. Thakur : ) Fax : 011-2323 8858
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' URGENT REMINDER _ '
0.0.No.F.1-1/2017(Secy) 28" August, 2017

\

Dear Sir/fMadam,

The Ministry of Human Resource Development, Government of India, vide its letter
No. €.30018/01/2017-CDN dated 31* May, 2017 had desired University Grants
Commission to issue necessary advisory to all higher educational institutions (HEIs)
that all monetary transactions of the educational institutions may be done using
digital modes of payment (viz online IMPS/BHIM/Debit Cards/AEPS) under the

- “National Digital Payments Mission (NDPM)-of MHRD.

A{:’cofdingiy, UGC vide its letter of even number dated 6" June, 2017 {available on
UGC website: www.uge.ac.in) had issued an advisory to all the Universities for
transaction of the following services in digital mode to bring transparency and

propriety:

"(a} Ali- receipts and payments related to the functioning of the institutions vis.
Student fees, exam fees, vendor payments, salary/wage payments etc. shall
be made only through online or digital modes;

_~{b) For all students’ service in the hostel and otherwise digital mode should be
used for all transactions: ' :
(c) All Canteens and business establishments on the campus may be
e encouraged to use only digital modes for their receipts and payments.

{ ..., You are once again requested that all the administrators and students in higher
educational institutions, and the agencies/vendors running the canteens and other
business establishments on the campuses, may be trained in using the BHIM app by

j linking their bank accounts with the mobile number/Aadhaar number. -

You are also requested to kindly prepare an Action Plan on the above points to
identify all transactions being carried out in cash currently and find ways for replacing
them with digital modes so that implementation can begin from the forthcoming
‘academic year. The Plan may, inter alia, consist (i), points of financial transaction (ii)
‘total number of students/vendors and others in the campus (ili) number of likely
transactions per month (iv) total digital transactions to be achieved in 2017-18.
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To achieve this effort, you may kindly appoint a Nodal officer in your-esteemed .
-uriiversity so that the necessary action on the above activities can be initiated in a
time bound manner in your esteemed University as well as in the affiliated Colleges.

You are also requested to kindly forward monthly report on the above to
University Grants Commission by email at wugc.ndpm@gmail.com for
compilation and onward transmission to the MHRD.

As this matter is being monitored at the highest level in the MHRD, your personal
indulgence is requested in the matter.

With warm regards,

Yours sincerely,

Pz -

(P. K. Thakur)

The Vice-Chancellor
Shivaji University
Vidyanagar,
Kolhapur-416 €04,
Maharashtra.



